
 
 
 
 
 

 Tri-Community Non-Motorized Trail Study Committee Agenda 
August 27, 2021 at 2:00 pm 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

2. ROLL CALL 
 

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
 

5. PUBLIC COMMENTS/TODAY’S AGENDA TOPICS ONLY 
(LIMIT 3 MINUTES) Use the “raise hand” button in the 
participant’s screen found in the Zoom interface or enter *9 if calling in 
by phone to raise hand. 

 
6. REVIEW/DISCUSSION: 

A. Public Input Recap 
B. Funding 
C. Maintenance Costs 
D. Next Steps 
 

7. PUBLIC COMMENTS (LIMIT 3 MINUTES) Use the “raise hand” 
button in the participant’s screen found in the Zoom interface or enter 
*9 if calling in by phone to raise hand. 

 
8. MEMBER CLOSING COMMENTS 

NOTICE:  
This public meeting will be held 

using Zoom video/audio 
conference technology due to the 
COVID-19 restrictions currently in 

place.  
 

Join online by visiting:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2698

572603 
  

Join by phone by dialing:  
(312) 626-6799  

-or-  
(646) 518-9805  

 
Then enter “Meeting ID”:  

2698572603  
 

Please send questions or 
comments regarding meeting 

agenda items prior to meeting to:  
hleo@saugatuckcity.com  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2698572603
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2698572603
mailto:hleo@saugatuckcity.com


Tri-Community Non-Motorized Trail Study Committee Minutes 
August 20, 2021 

 
Call to Order: 2:00 pm 
 
Roll Call: Cindy Osman, John Adams, Ken Trestor, Jerry Donavan, Richard Donovan, Craig Atwood,  
Brenda Marcy (Kathy Mooradian, excused)  
Also Attending: 

Fire Dept: Mike Betts  
City Managers: Joe Frey (Township) Ryan Heise (Saugatuck) 
C2AE: Larry Fox, Emily Myerson 

 
Approval of Agenda: Moved by John, 2nd by Brenda, unanimously approved. 
 
Approval of Minutes: Change minutes to show that Greg was open to looking at the 2-lane suggestion, 
but did not approve as stated in the draft. Moved by Richard Donovan, 2nd Holly Leo, unanimously 
approved as amended.  
 

Public Comments: None 
 
Review/Discussion: Open house details: There was article in the paper and many postings. Excellent 
poster was made and posted. Adjacent property owners were not yet notified. Joe and Ryan will handle. 
Joe asked asked if we are sending a letter with flyer. The committee discussed what still needs to be 
done. Sign in will be at greeting table. Three stations will have engineering maps and overall trail map. 
On foam core and easels there will be the same info incase people would like to look on their own. 
There will be comment forms at the stations regarding possible plans. Ken asked if street level/esthetics 
would also be available but there are no renderings yet. They will be able to show previous renderings 
to loop on large monitor. They don’t show all of the detail. Kens concerned about citizens will feel 
misled with the old renderings. They hadn’t planned on having a landscape architect at the open house. 
 Photos of sample delineators will loop on the monitor for feedback.  
 
How much info should people at stations elicit? Proactive engagement. Fourth station is set up for 
feedback.  
 
Handout 8.5 X 11 will have engineering drawing and route descriptions. The handout will show the 
options/alternatives as well as cost. Comments will be due by 9.1 and returned to the cities or the 
township. In accordance with Covid protocol, Ryan will bring the masks, which are required. Richard 
suggested some open ended questions, i.e., What do you think about… (stoplights, etc.).There is 
concern because so much is driven by rules and regs as well as things we have no control over.  
 
Who will be the applicants for the grants? TAP – 1. 2 Trust fund apps for each Saugatuck city and 1 for 
township. Ryan and Joe see no problem. 
 
Tap can be two cities or the county for the township. Craig would rather not do it. If it were strictly in 
township, it would fall to the county.  
 
Third possible funding source is the EDA through the American Recovery Act. 
 



Next Steps: Trail maintenance plan. The managers have been gathering info on what that might cost. 
They are looking into whether there are alternatives to the city’s townships covering costs.  Who’s going 
to maintain must be included in the grant application to show sustainability. Knowing what it will cost 
will help with a long term proposal. Joe Frey would like some annual maintenance cost or how much to 
put away for the future.  
 
We viewed samples of delineators. Green and white bike lane markers. Various planters.  Alphabet 
letters forming a barrier making a statement. Recycled tire planters. Wave delineators. Still like the paint 
brush idea. Do what has to be done to get MDOT approval, then beautify them later. Will add the 
photos to the loop on the monitor.  
 
General Public Comments: None 
 
Next meeting will be held via zoom 8.27.21, 2:00 p.m. 
 
Motion to Adjourn:Brenda motioned, Ken 2nd. Meeting adjourned at 3:06 pm   



123 W. Main St. Suite 200
Gaylord, MI 49735

O: 989.732.8131
www.c2ae.com

Blue Star Trail Public Meeting Survey Results Meeting Date: 8/25/2021
53 Surveys

Segment:  Washington Street to Lake Street (Kalamazoo River Bridge Section):
This segment has two alternatives:
-3 Lane Configuration
-2 Lane Configuration

The two lane configuration alternative was most favored.  Please see the responses below.

3 Lane Configuration -
Of those responding to this question, 12 were in favor of this configuration.  The most common reason cited was that it
would be best for EMS Access.  Second most common comment was No Traffic Light (“this would be more palatable”).
Other comments included Drivers are used to a turn lane; Cost seems modest; Do not like the look of delineators.

2 Lane Configuration –
Of those responding to this question, 35 were in favor of this configuration.  The most common reasons cited were
Safest Option, A Traffic Signal Here Is Long Overdue, and Two Lanes Are More Roomy (Safer) and Better Aesthetics.
Other comments of note include:  This option would be better with a painted barrier and not a physical barrier; Less
confusion more open design; More expensive but worth it; Do two lanes but no signal (1 response); Need multiple
crosswalks (1 response).

Segment:  Lake Street to Maple Street:
This segment has two alternatives:
-At Grade Boardwalk or Retaining Wall Section
-Alternate Median Section with Curb and Gutter

The At Grade Boardwalk or Retaining Wall Section alternative was most favored.  Please see the responses below.

At Grade Boardwalk or Retaining Wall Section-
Of those responding to this question, 30 were in favor of this alternative.  The most common comments were More
Separation Is Better; More Appealing (Cost is worth it); Safer.  Another comment was made a couple of times saying
that the Curb is not of benefit.

Median Section with Curb and Gutter-
Of those responding to this question, 11 were in favor of this alternative.  The most common comments were More
Affordable; Safety; Clearer Route Delineation.  Other comments included Will reduce impact on entry landscaping as
well as reduces cost of construction and eliminates run-off issues; More bike friendly; Less wood structure to maintain;
Concern for plan for passage by the Pallet Signat.

For this segment there were also three responses of Either Alternative and two responses of Just Get It Done.



Blue Star Trail Public Meeting
Survey Results

Page 2

.

Segment:  Maple Street to Old Allegan:
This segment simply requested any comments.

Of those turning in the survey, 12 did not comment on this area at all.  The most common comments were Looks Good
(well thought out) (Get it done); Needs additional traffic light (at Blue Star & Old Allegan).  Notable comments:  Would
like to see additional traffic light or roundabout; Slower speed limit; Expand shoulder or add separating curb; Needs stop
signs for Bikes; Make fit in with landscape.

Segment:  North Street to Holland Street:
This segment simply requested any comments.

Of those turning in the survey, 26 did not comment on this area at all.  The most common comment was I Like The Plan
(20 responses).  Other notable comments were Glad it will be an official trail that meets standards; Important to
connect the two communities; Consider stop sign for bikers at Holland crossing (and general comment of add stop signs
for bikers); Expand shoulder and add curb; I like planning of crossing through undeveloped park area – would love to see
park made accessible to the public, the trail would allow this.

Overall Trail Plan:
Request to Please Provide any comments related to the overall trail plan and alternatives.

Of those turning in the survey, 13 had no comment.  The most common comments (same meaning, different words (32
comments) were I Support All; Build It!; Thank You For All The Work That Was Put Into This; Looking Forward To
Progress.  Other comments included Incredible benefits for the economy and residents; A lot can be gained by doing this
right, take a look at the TART Trail and all the ways it helps the area (Traverse City); Use the most cost effective,
attractive, and safe solution; Make a separated trail wherever possible; A great investment in the future; Supports
recreation and makes it safer; Please don’t alter pallet sign.
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